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Celebrating 13 years of Early Childhood Education at St Anne’s 

since 27th January 2010. 

Christmas Family Evening 

Monday 4 December—5:30-7pm 

Please let us know if you are coming!! 

Dear Families, 

Oh my goodness!! I ’m so behind with Newslet-

ters this year...sincere apologies! And now the 

end of the year is coming FAST! I’m very 

thankful to you all for reading the “news” as I 

send it out through our ‘HubHello Message 

Centre’...this is a very direct, quick way of get-

ting messages, news and pending events out 

to you! 

Our new website eventually went live, through 

no fault of the website developers...again, it 

was my absence during August (Ireland has a 

lot to answer for) that was the holdup.  

In September we farewelled one of our delight-

ful Educators, Lara Hinrichsen, who left to take 

up a nanny position with a family in England. 

Whilst very sad to see Lara leave our team, we 

are very glad for her to have this opportunity. 

I hope you’ll read on to meet some of our new 

team members and to catch up on other items 

of news. 

Yours as we educate and care for children together, 

Narelle Dewhurst.  

CENTRE DIRECTOR. 

The Feast of St Anne Day 2023 

 

ST ANNE’S LONG DAY CARE CENTRE 

42 Isabella Drive, SKENNARS HEAD NSW 2478 

Ph: 66 87 5961 

Email: admin@stannesldcc.org.au or 

narelle@stannesldcc.org.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St Anne’s NEW website is now live!! 
Take a look!! 

 
www.stannesldcc.org.au 

FAREWELLS and WELCOMES 
Lara Hinrichsen 
has moved to England 
to nanny for a family. 
 

Bree Eastburn starts 
Maternity Leave 

Wednesday. 
 

Welcome to … 
 

Marike den Hartog 
 
 

Jacqueline  
Tipping 

 
 

 
 

Jessica 
Chalk 

 
 
 
 

 
Sophie Schoupp 

 



 

 

2024 Staff Team 
 
 
 
 
Administration 
Narelle Dewhurst—Centre Director 
Sharon Melenhorst—Assisting Director 
Alison Franey—Administrative Assistant 
 
KITCHEN “Chef” 
Mark Latter 
 
PEBBLES ROOM (open Mon/Tues/Wed) 
Stephanie Wilkinson 
Deb Lane 
Hayley Cheek 
Marike den Hartog 
 
PIPPIES ROOM (open Monday to Friday) 
Alyson Lewis 
Sophie Schoupp 
Suzanne Moane (Mon/Tues/Fri) 
Deb Wilkinson (Mon/Wed) 
Amee Wright (Tues/Thurs) 
Amanda Piper Wed/Thurs/Fri) 
 
SHELLS ROOM 
Annaleise Smith (Mon/Tues/Thurs/Fri) 
Caitlin Mergan 
Lucy Jackson (Mon to Thurs) 
Triona Shannon (Mon/Tues/Wed/Fri) 
Sam Manley (Wed/Thurs/Fri) 
Jess Jones (Wed) 
 
ROCKPOOLS ROOM 
Kym Borra 
Jessica Chalk 
Paris Love (Mon/Tues/Fri) 
Debi Gover 
 
SEABIRDS ROOM 
Sharon Melenhorst 
Toni Baker 
Jasmine Burns 
Paris Love (Wed) 
 
 
 

Quality Improvement 

Plan 
Thankyou to you all for your help in our re-

cent review of our practice at St Anne’s 
against the  

National Quality Standards for  
Early Childhood Education and Care  

Services. 
A copy is available for you to take a look at in 

the Foyer. 
We have identified 4 areas for  

‘key improvement’: 
Quality Area 1—Educational Program and 
Practice 
To continue to develop Educators’ skills in 
‘documentation writing’. 
To use the Room Day Books as tools for critical 
reflection with the children. 
Quality Area 3—Physical Environment 
Review / refurbish the Shells outside learning en-
vironment to ensure it is safe, purposeful, and 
supports play-based learning. 
Review design of large sandpit in relation to 
maintenance and continually being surrounded by 
sand. 
Quality Area 6—Collaborative Partnerships 
with Families and Communities 
To ensure Educators are mindful all of the time 
about inviting families into their child’s room to 
be part of their child’s learning. 
Quality Area 7—Governance and Leadership 
To meet the requirements of the new Food Safety 
Standards by 8 December 2023 in relation to hav-
ing in place a Food Safety Supervisor, all staff to 
have completed Safe Handling of Food training, 
and procedures in place in the Centre Kitchen in 
relation to risk management (safe food proce-
dures in and out of the kitchen) 
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How to prepare your child for starting school 

 Transitioning from preschool to ‘big’ school is an important 
milestone for any child, as well as for the whole family. 
Starting school is a time of excitement and enjoyment, but 
for some it can be a time of uncertainty and anxiety. As 
parents or carers, this transition can cause mixed feelings 
as another adult takes on a primary care role for your child, 
and your child takes another important step toward inde-
pendence. 

When faced with this transition each child and parent may 
react differently. Some children might be horrified at the 
thought of leaving their parents and cling to them desper-
ately, while others might be thrilled to be starting school 
and can’t wait to learn new skills and make new friends. 
Equally, some parents might be eager for their child to 
start school so they can return to a regular work routine, 
while others may become emotional or feel a sense of loss 
at their child being away from them during the day, partic-
ularly if it’s a first child starting school. 

While there is no way of knowing how your child will react, 
there are many simple things you can do to prepare your-
self and your child for starting school. Be proactive with 
your planning and support your child in developing ‘school 
readiness’ skills in the lead up to the new school year. 
When a child is well prepared, they gain self-confidence 
and are more likely to succeed from day one. 

Here are a few strategies that you can use to prepare your 
child for starting school: 
Help them become familiar with the school environment 
Primary school is a very different environment to preschool 
or childcare. There are more classrooms, more children 
and more teachers, which can be an overwhelming new 
experience for children starting school for the first time or 
if it is their first time visiting one 
To help you child prepare for ‘big school’, visit the school 
for a tour before their first day to make sure they are famil-
iar with the environment. Allow them to explore their new 
school so that they’re excited to start kindergarten. As you 
walk around the school, make sure they feel comfortable 
finding the classrooms, toilets, bubblers, school office, the 
bus stop, entry and exit gates and any other important 
parts of their new school. You can also use this time to ex-
plain school routines such as the school bells, lining up for 
class, assembly, morning tea, lunch and playtime.  

If they have any concerns or doubts, speak to the 
school about additional tours/visits 
Be sure to attend orientation days and information 
nights. This is where you will receive important infor-
mation about school expectations, uniforms, classes 
and supplies needed. 
In the holidays before school starts, go for walks past 
the school, or drive by, so your child can become famil-
iar with the environment and the journey in. This will 
also help you to understand how long it will take you 
to get to school each morning and afternoon. 
Develop your child’s independence before they start 
school 
Helping your child to develop as much independence 
in self-care tasks as possible can assist them in their 
transition to primary school. To help develop their in-
dependence you can practice school-related tasks at 
home. 
Your child won’t have as much help at mealtimes when 
they start school, so make sure to pack your child’s 
lunchbox with foods they can peel or unwrap inde-
pendently. You can practice these skills in the weeks 
before school by having picnics at home and preparing 
lunches when you go out for the day. Allow your child 
to practice opening their lunch box, peeling fruits and 
opening food wrappers. If there are any items your 
child struggles with, send these items unwrapped or 
pre-cut until they develop more independence with 
these skills. This will help reduce their frustration when 
they are in a different setting and where the teacher is 
unable to help each child individually. With practice, 
your child will eventually move to becoming more in-
dependent. 
When packing their lunchbox, talk to them about 
which foods to eat for recess and which foods to save 
for lunch. Talk about accidents that might happen, like 
what to do if their lunch falls in the dirt or their drink 
tips over. 
While it might be tempting to wait until their first day 
of school to try on school uniforms, it can be helpful to 
have your child dress themselves to make sure they 
feel comfortable and that they know how to do up any 
zippers, buttons and straps on their own. 
 

More over the page→ 

 
As our Seabirds’ Preschool children complete their last few weeks 
at St Anne’s before transitioning to school, it is often on parents’ 
minds how to best support their children during this transition.  

Please read on if interested. Sharon and I came across this article 
and believe it is worth a read! 

Article Source: Learning Links—Links eNews  Sept 2023 

www.learninglinks.org.au 
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Buy school shoes as early as possible so your child can start 
practicing putting them on and gain confidence before 
school starts. Velcro shoes can be useful as many kinder-
garten age children don’t yet have the skills to tie laces, 
this can be particularly challenging for children who have 
dexterity issues. If you do need shoes with laces, practice 
with coloured laces to make it easier for your child to see 
each step to tie their laces. Choose opportunities when 
your child can practice at their own pace and avoid times 
when you need to leave the house quickly to avoid frustra-
tion. 
Talk to them about how they should look after their own 
belongings and try to help them recognise their own name 
tag on their clothes, lunch box, drink bottle and anything 
else they take to school. 
Letting your child do things for themselves and teaching 
them responsibility will give them confidence in their abili-
ties and reduce anxieties they may be feeling about 
starting school. 
Create excitement about starting school and learning 
The first few years of a child’s school life can determine 
their attitude to learning and can influence a child’s self-
esteem and success. Talking about the fun things they will 
learn and showing excitement toward school can help to 
instil a love of learning within your child. 
Our own emotions can have a significant influence on how 
children respond to new situations. While you might feel 
some anxiety about your child starting school, it’s im-
portant not to express this anxiety when speaking about 
school with your child otherwise they may also begin to 
feel apprehensive about this new experience. Use an excit-
ed tone in your voice when talking about starting school to 
help your child feel more confident about the transition. 
You can also encourage your child’s enthusiasm for learn-
ing by incorporating learning into your day-to-day activities 
before they even start school. For example, taking your 
child with you for your weekly grocery shop can help to 
build skills such as counting, vocabulary, colour recogni-
tion and social skills. Try not to be too forceful with how 
you incorporate learning, or it can start to feel like a chore 
for your child, which could jeopardise their future motiva-
tion, interest and effort. By making learning part of your 
everyday life you can encourage lifelong learning in your 
child. 

Demonstrate to your child that you also enjoy learning. 
Read for pleasure in front of your child and talk to them 
about what you’re reading. Consider buying or borrowing 
some new books for your child so you can read with them 
and talk about the story together. Encouraging conversa-
tions with your child helps to lay the foundations for pre-
reading skills and helps to build their vocabulary. It can 
also help to prepare them for the listening and concentra-
tion expectations of school. You can consider borrowing or 
purchasing books about starting school, there are many to 
choose from. 

Establish a new routine early 
Routines enable children to understand expectations, 
provide reassurance and predictability, and foster inde-
pendence through repetition. Routines can take weeks 
to settle into, so consider starting a school morning rou-
tine at least two weeks before school starts. 
Practicing a new morning routine before the first day of 
school can work wonders in preparing your child for 
starting school. Start your new morning routine by wak-
ing up, having breakfast and brushing teeth at the same 
time each morning. This will also help you to get an idea 
of how long it will take them to get ready for school 
each morning. 
 
You can also use this time in the morning to start show-
ing your child how to pack their bag. Make a checklist of 
all the things they will need to take to school each day 
and make a habit of going through the list each morning. 
As you go through the list, check that they know how to 
open and use items like their pencil case, their lunch box 
and their drink bottle, so they can feel confident when 
you’re not there to help. 
 
Sometimes a to-do list or visual image cards can help a 
child remember the routine better. Consider printing off 
a visual list and putting it on the fridge or on the back of 
their bedroom door, ticking each item off as you do 
them every morning. An extra trick is to laminate or put 
the checklist in a plastic sleeve, so they can check it off 
each day with a whiteboard marker. This encourages 
independence, responsibility, and following procedures. 
There are so many things to remember in the morning 
that it’s easy to forget about the after-school routine. 
The after-school routine can be just as important as your 
morning routine in helping your child adjust to school. 
Consider introducing some simple variation 
of homework, like reading, spelling or drawing, to help 
your child get into the mindset of doing homework. 
Help your child learn to manage their emotions 
The first few weeks of school are going to be exciting but 
tiring. When children get tired, they can start to behave 
in negative ways such as mood swings or disruptive be-
haviours. If you notice any changes in your child’s behav-
iour, acknowledge how they’re feeling and offer them 
more positive ways of managing their emotions, like tak-
ing deep breaths or talking about it. 
 
Give your child time to wind down and reset at home 
before asking too many questions or having them do 
chores. Before your child starts school, find an activity 
that helps them relax and make this activity part of your 
afternoon routine. 
 
 
 

More over the page→ 
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https://www.learninglinks.org.au/resources/counting-skills/
https://www.learninglinks.org.au/resources/building-vocabulary/
https://www.learninglinks.org.au/resources/teaching-colour-recognition/
https://www.learninglinks.org.au/resources/teaching-colour-recognition/
https://www.learninglinks.org.au/resources/social-skills-for-children/
https://www.learninglinks.org.au/resources/helping-with-homework/


 

 

Communicate expectations and needs with your child and 
their school 
In the weeks leading up to the start of school, talk regularly 
about what they’re going to be doing in kindergarten. En-
courage them to ask questions and answer them honestly. 
Talking regularly with your child about school can help to 
calm their nerves and look forward to starting school. It will 
also prepare them with all the information they need to un-
derstand and what to expect from school. 
If your child has any additional needs or medical conditions, 
talk to them about what to do and where to go for help if 
they need it. Talk with your child’s school ahead of time to 
make sure that the relevant teachers understand the 
strengths and difficulties that make your child unique. The 
more your child’s school and teachers know about them, the 
better they can teach and support them. 
Keep open communication with your child’s teachers 
throughout the year. Often this can help to reduce emotions 
and provide solutions quickly. Discuss the best method of 
communication with your child’s teachers. A face-to-face 
meeting, online portal, or email is often preferred by 
schools. Teachers are usually busy at the beginning and end 
of school with monitoring children and are not always availa-
ble to discuss concerns. 
Mark important school dates, like sports carnivals and 
school holidays, down on a calendar so you can prepare your 
child for them ahead of time. When an event is coming up, 
start a countdown with your child and talk to them about 
some of the things that might happen at the school event 
and what they might need to take with them on the day. 
Let your child play 
Starting primary school means more independence and re-
sponsibility for your child, but this doesn’t mean they need 
to stop playing and having fun! Playing enhances a wide 
range of skills that are essential for school. Not only does it 
provide an opportunity to interact with other children and 
practice social skills and effective communication, but it also 
allows them to practice gross and fine motor skills through 
games and movement. 
Children develop a greater understanding of their world as 
they explore and question their surroundings through play. 
Play also enhances a child’s emotional skills as they build 
confidence through activity. 
Your child will be meeting lots of new people and making 
new friends when they start school. Some children will find 
making friends easier than others, but you can help your 
child by practicing their social skills. Playing family games 
with different roles and clear rules can be an effective way 
to develop skills like listening, waiting, taking turns, winning 
and losing and following instructions. All these skills will 
help to prepare your child for both the classroom and the 
playground. 
If your child is going to school with preschool friends or 
meets someone new at orientation, try and schedule in 
some play dates in the weeks leading up to school so they 
have some familiar faces to look for on the first day. 

And remember, it’s OKAY to cry when  

starting school! 

 
No matter how much you do to prepare your child for 
starting school, there may be a range of emotions when 
they walk through the gate or wave goodbye for the first 
time. 
 
Don’t worry – tears are part of the journey (both from 
them and you!) and you’re certainly not alone. Try to give 
yourself a little self-care during transition to school to 
help you cope with the emotions you’re experiencing. 
This could be as simple as catching up with a friend for 
coffee once you drop your child off for the first time or 
going for a walk. 
 
If you take your time with this major change, give your 
child opportunities to practice their different skills, ex-
pose them to a range of experiences and encourage them 
with praise and love, you will help give your child the best 
start to this important and exciting next step in their lives. 
 

Seabirds children will soon fly 

off to school!! 
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https://www.learninglinks.org.au/resources/how-to-improve-social-skills/
https://www.learninglinks.org.au/resources/follow-instructions/
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CHRISTMAS CLOSURE 
 

St Anne’s last day for 2023 will be 
Friday 22 December...close 5:30pm 

 
Re-open→Wednesday 3rd January 7:30am 

 
 

*Tuesday 2nd January is a STAFF ONLY DAY 
 

Children will return to their CURRENT ROOM on  
Wednesday 3 January 2024 

 
Children will move into their new room on 

Monday 15 January 2024 

St Anne’s Family Christmas Gathering 
Monday 4 December, 2023 

If your child is at St Anne’s on this day we would appreciate you collecting  
your child by 5pm. 

ALL family members and friends are invited to join us  
HERE at St Anne’s 

to enjoy music, singing, and dancing with your children to  
celebrate the end of the year and the  

pending Christmas season! 
The children might like to wear their “Christmas clothes”! 

From 5pm:ϔThe East Ballina Lions Club members will have their BBQ cook-
ing for you to buy a snack or an early dinner from that time.  
ϔ Polly Esta the Face Painter will be here from 5pm 

From 5.30pm: ϔXavier Catholic College band will play for us! 
From 6pm: Some favourite song-action items by your  

children in their Room Groups. 
 

To help with catering PLEASE RSVP..by Wednesday 22 November...or  
email—admin@stannesldcc.org.au with your RSVP. 

(How many family members? How many sausage/steak sandwiches? How many drinks?) 

See Flyer with an RSVP tear-off. 


